To All RWD #12 Members
RWD #12 has been notified by Oklahoma Environmental Quality, Water Quality Division, that it has failed to meet monitoring standards for testing its water over several monitoring periods from 6.1.2021 to 1.31.2023.  This monitoring is done by collecting and sending water samples for testing.  These sampling monitoring dates were unknown to the Board members of RWD #12 and consequently not performed.  
It should be noted that, as customers, you are not at risk and there is no reason to suspect any potential adverse health effects.  Alternative water supplies were not needed during these time periods.  It should also be noted that these violations have been corrected.
As a side note and as most of you are aware of, all of #12’s water is purchased from RWD #3 and they also have the same collecting, testing and monitoring requirements through the Oklahoma Environmental Quality, Water Quality Division with which they are properly in compliance.  
Please advise if there are questions.
The Board of Directors 
